
NEW YORK STATE BOARD ON ELECTRIC 
GENERATION SITING AND THE ENVIRONMENT 

 
 
CASE 18-F-0262 - Application of High Bridge Wind, LLC for a 

Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and 
Public Need Pursuant to Article 10 to Construct 
an Approximately 100 MW Wind Powered Electric 
Generating Facility Located in the Town of 
Guilford, Chenango County. 

 
 

NOTICE EXTENDING DEADLINES FOR COMMENTS AND RESPONSE 
 

(Issued February 14, 2019) 
 
 
  By comment filed February 12, 2019, Town of Guilford 

resident and Chair of the Guilford Town Planning Board, Robert 

Davis, requested an extension of the deadline to file comments 

on the Preliminary Scoping Statement (PSS) filed by High Bridge 

Wind LLC (High Bridge Wind) for the proposed High Bridge Wind 

Farm.  Comments on the PSS currently are due February 14, 2019.  

Mr. Davis stated that the Notice of Filing of the PSS and 

Deadline for Submitting Comments issued on January 31, 2019 was 

not “received locally” until February 11 and that the current 

February 14 deadline therefore should be extended to allow more 

members of the public to participate in the process.  Mr. Davis 

has requested a two-week extension of the comment period to 

February 28, 2019. 

  On February 14, 2019, High Bridge Wind requested an 

extension of the public comment period to February 25, 2019, 

noting that some local residents have expressed concern with the 

current timeframe for the submission of comments.  High Bridge 

Wind also requested a corresponding extension of its deadline to 

respond to PSS comments.   

  PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, based upon the requests from 

Mr. Davis and High Bridge Wind, an extension is granted to 

4:30 P.M. on February 28, 2019 for any comments to be submitted 
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on the PSS filed by High Bridge Wind in this proceeding.  High 

Bridge Wind must file its summary of and reply to comments by 

4:30 P.M. on March 21, 2019. 

  Comments may be filed electronically by visiting the 

Department of Public Service website at www.dps.ny.gov.  Use the 

“Search by Case Number” function by entering Case 18-F-0262.  

Click on the “Post Comments” button in the upper part of the 

screen.  Fill in the form to post your comments.  The comments 

must also be copied and served as indicated below. 

  Alternatively, comments may be filed via email with 

Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary of the New York State Board 

on Electric Generation Siting and the Environment, at 

secretary@dps.ny.gov, or by mail or delivery to Secretary 

Burgess at New York State Board on Electric Generation Siting 

and the Environment, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York 

12223-1350.  Comments must refer to “Case 18-F-0262 – High 

Bridge Wind Project.” 

  All comments must be served on High Bridge Wind’s 

designated representative, Alec Jarvis, Director of Development, 

Calpine Corporation, 717 Texas Avenue, Suite 1000, Houston, TX 

77002; Email: Alec.jarvis@calpine.com.   

 
 
 
 (SIGNED)     KATHLEEN H. BURGESS 
        Secretary 

http://www.dps.ny.gov/

